Published on CU Connections (https://connections.cu.edu)

Modern remixes of classic tales[1]

### At Faculty Senate, Kennedy talks strategic planning[2]

The Faculty Council and Senate last week heard an update on the systemwide strategic planning process as well as President Mark Kennedy's first remarks to a meeting of the Faculty Senate.

[3]

At the Oct. 24 meeting at 1800 Grant St., Todd Saliman, system vice president for finance and chief financial officer, speaking as a co-chair of the strategic plan, said the website devoted to the strategic planning process continues to be augmented with detail and conduits for communication with university leadership. While a general email address for questions about the process – <a href="CUStratPlan@cu.edu[4]">CUStratPlan@cu.edu[4]</a> – already is in place, soon there will be email addresses for each of the nine working groups devoted to specific topic areas.

While leadership has been appearing regularly at governance group meetings to engage with faculty and staff on the strategic planning process, Faculty Council Chair Joanne Addison said faculty would appreciate increased communication. She said she has heard concerns about the lack of Faculty Council members included among the working groups.

Saliman said the co-chairs of the working groups were charged with assembling the members. He and Kennedy also noted that the evolution of the plan's focus pillars was a direct result of input and feedback from Faculty Council and others. The original three pillars – fiscal strength; discovery and impact; and access, affordability and student success – gained a fourth: diversity, inclusion, equity and access. That focus had initially been part of the access, affordability and student success pillar.

[5]

During his report to the Faculty Senate, Kennedy said the strategic planning process has been a significant focus of his first months on the job. "I'm sensing there's a lot of enthusiasm and a belief that we can move this plan forward."

Kennedy said two RFPs (requests for proposals) initiated earlier this year will soon be concluded; one gauges the university system's technological assets and needs, while the other focuses on online education at CU, including current capabilities.

The president and his wife, Debbie, traveled much of the state this summer and fall, meeting with residents and members of the CU community. Kennedy said he also has had frequent meetings with lawmakers and Gov. Jared Polis, who on Friday is expected to release his request for next year's state budget.

In other business at the Oct. 24 meeting:

Deborah Keyek-Franssen, associate vice president for digital education and engagement at the University of Colorado system, provided an update on initiatives. <u>Launched earlier this year</u>[6], CU on Coursera offers over 100 Coursera courses taught by faculty across CU Boulder, the CU Anschutz Medical Campus, CU Denver and UCCS. Courses are available at no cost to all faculty, staff and students currently at any of the four campuses or system office. The council voted to approve seven new appointments to the Privilege and Tenure Committee. The Women's Committee announced the date for its 2020 CU Women Succeeding conference, March 6.

# One week left: Take the TIAA Square Up Your Savings challenge[7] [8]

TIAA is partnering with the University of Colorado Employee Services to help build and keep your savings on track with the Square Up Your Savings challenge.

## CU Connections Issue: October 31, 2019

Published on CU Connections (https://connections.cu.edu)

In this challenge, you'll complete missions that will help you build your financial knowledge and be entered to win a Fitbit or Apple Watch.

Square Up Your Savings is a fun way to learn about savings while you complete 10 savings missions. For each mission you complete, you'll earn a square on a map of the Front Range. At the end of the challenge, the winning squares will be revealed. If you picked one of the three winning squares, you'll win your choice of a Fitbit or Apple Watch.

Enter the sweepstakes here[9].

For more information, visit the About the Sweepstakes[10] webpage.

CU Boulder research to focus on often-overlooked rural America[11]

Athlete power on the rise [12]

2019 State of the Campus: 'From success to significance' [13]

CU Anschutz awarded grant to drive commercialization of academic discoveries [14]

Quinn joins CU Cancer Center as assistant director of operations [15]

Provost announces search committee for new music dean [16]

UCCS recognizes five researchers for hitting career milestones[17]

#### Links

[1] https://connections.cu.edu/spotlights/modern-remixes-classic-tales[2] https://connections.cu.edu/stories/faculty-

#### **CU Connections Issue: October 31, 2019**

Published on CU Connections (https://connections.cu.edu)

senate-kennedy-talks-strategic-planning[3] https://connections.cu.edu/sites/default/files/fac-cncl-strat-plan\_saliman.jpg [4] mailto:CUStratPlan@cu.edu[5] https://connections.cu.edu/sites/default/files/fac\_cncl\_kennedy.jpg[6]

https://connections.cu.edu/stories/cu-coursera-free-suite-global-online-courses-now-available[7]

https://connections.cu.edu/stories/one-week-left-take-tiaa-square-your-savings-challenge[8]

https://connections.cu.edu/sites/default/files/tiaa\_top\_0.jpg[9]

https://www.squareupyoursavings.org/suys/c/cu2019/1[10]

https://www.squareupyoursavings.org/suys/c/cu2019/1/campaign/about[11] https://connections.cu.edu/stories/cu-boulder-research-focus-often-overlooked-rural-america[12] https://connections.cu.edu/stories/athlete-power-rise[13] https://connections.cu.edu/stories/2019-state-campus-success-significance[14] https://connections.cu.edu/stories/cu-anschutz-awarded-grant-drive-commercialization-academic-discoveries[15] https://connections.cu.edu/people/quinn-joins-cu-cancer-center-assistant-director-operations[16] https://connections.cu.edu/people/provost-announces-search-committee-new-music-dean[17] https://connections.cu.edu/people/uccs-recognizes-five-researchers-hitting-career-milestones